March 12, 2006

Mr. C. Jones Hooks, CEcD

President & CEO

HREDA

500 Main Street, Suite 1300
Norfolk, VA 23510
Dear Jones:

I’m hopeful that as you receive this letter none of our professional references have suggested our immediate incarceration and we are moving ahead.  To that end, we would very much like to begin our off-site preparation so we can benefit from a fast start to this assessment and campaign journey.  We would like to propose the following action items.

Step 1 – At your earliest convenience, we would appreciate receiving the following information:

· Two most recent HREDA Annual reports

· Campaign materials used in the last campaign

· Strategic Visioning/Planning summaries

· Current Investor list with their annual investment levels

· Current 2006 Work Plan and budget, anticipated 2007 work plan and proposed budget

Step 2 - Concurrently, we will begin developing the following:

· Draft Assessment questionnaire

· Draft Pre-Case Document Outline

· Assessment Correspondence

· Initial assessment prospect interview list
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Step 3 - Proposed dates for planning sessions – Monday April 3rd & Tuesday April 4th
We would like to propose getting together with you and Alain Monday afternoon) followed by a brief planning session (Tuesday morning) with a select group of your leadership team to discuss the following:

· Assessment Interview process

· Pre-Case Outline

· Proposed Annual Budget – Campaign Goal

· Assessment Interview prospect pool

· Assessment Interview Questionnaire

Step 4 - Assessment/Campaign Coordinator

Understanding that none of your current administrative personnel are available to serve as the Coordinator for this project, we would like to recommend the following:

We would like to interview and hire the campaign coordinator as soon as possible.  We would like to start this process by working through a personnel agency you recommend in your area.  If you would identify one or two firms, we will make contact with them, explain the position profile and candidate qualifications and ask them to provide 4-5 qualified candidates for us to interview when we are in town in early April.  
Ideally, we can successfully complete the Assessment preparation and planning activities early in April allowing us to begin scheduling assessment interviews beginning the week of April 17th.

Please feel free to call me anytime with questions or comments.  My cell phone is always the best number (740) 815-6094.  

Best regards,

Chip Holcombe

Principal 

Cc: Alain Villafranca

